
NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 
 

TO:   Office of Planning and Research           FROM: CalRecycle 
P.O. Box 3044       P.O. Box 4025 
Sacramento, CA  95812-3044     Sacramento, CA, 95812-4025 
Email – state.clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov  
 

SUBJECT:    Filing Notice of Determination in compliance with Public Resource Code, Section 
21108(a) and Title 14, California Code of Regulations, Section 15096(i). 
 
State Clearinghouse Number:  2009012059 
 
Project Applicant:  Tehama County/Red Bluff Landfill 
 
Project Title:  Concurrence in the issuance of a Revised Solid Waste Facilities Permit (SWFP) for 
the Tehama County/Red Bluff Landfill, SWIS Number 52-AA-0001 
 
Project Location:  19995 Plymire Road, Red Bluff, CA 96080 
 
Contact Person and Phone Number:  Kelsey Orr, (916) 341-6801, Kelsey.Orr@CalRecycle.ca.gov 
 
Project Description:   
The changes that will be authorized by the issuance of the proposed permit include: 

1. An increase to the ancillary hours from Monday through Friday 7:00 am-5:00 pm and Saturday 
and Sunday 7:00 am-3:00 pm to Monday through Friday 7:00 am-6:00 pm and Saturday and 
Sunday 7:00 am-5:00 pm.  

2. An increase to the permitted daily tonnage from 600 to 700 tons per day.  
3. An increase to the permitted traffic volume from 250 vehicles per day to 400 vehicles per day.  
4. A correction to the design capacity to reflect 3,338,000 cubic yards in Phase 1 and 3,023,000 

cubic yards for Phase 2.  
 
This is to advise that the Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle), acting as a 
Responsible Agency, approved the above named project on February 5, 2021, and has made the 
following determinations regarding the above described project: 
 

1. The project will not have a significant effect on the environment. 
2. A Mitigated Negative Declaration and Addendum as prepared by the Lead Agency was 

considered.   
3. Mitigation measures were not made a condition of the approval of the project. 
4. A Mitigation Monitoring or Reporting Program was not adopted for this project. 
5. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted for this project. 
6. Findings were not made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

 
This is to certify that the record of project approval by CalRecycle is available to the general public at:  
Custodian of Records, CalRecycle, Attn:  Legal Office, 1001 I Street, P.O. Box 4025, Sacramento, CA 
95812-4025. 
 
 
 

mailto:state.clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov


Date:  2/9/2021 
 
 
 
 
Kelsey Orr 
Permits and Assistance Branch 
Waste Permitting, Compliance and Mitigation Division  
CalRecycle 
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